
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 3 W/E 24th September 2021 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday to the  
children who have had  
birthdays this week :  
  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the following 
classes for the best attendance 

for week ending  
17th September :  

 

KS1:Y2  97.90%  
KS2:Y4   98.57%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

Dates to Remember 
 

Friday 1st Oct 2021 
INSET—NO CHILDREN 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B 4th Oct 2021 
Parental appointments week 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B 18th Oct 2021 
Derwent Hill 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 22nd Oct 2021 
Break up for half term 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 1st Nov 2021 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Wednesday 10th Nov 2021 
Y1 & 2 trip - £3.55  
(paid by 3rd Nov)   
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Wednesday 17th Nov 2021 
Nasal Flu Vaccination   
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 17th Dec 2021 
Break up for Christmas 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 3rd Jan 2022 
INSET—NO CHILDREN 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 4th Jan 2022 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 18th Feb 2022 
Break up for half term 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 28th Feb 2022 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 8th Apr 2022 
Break up for Easter 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 25th Apr 2022 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 27th May 2022 
Break up for half term 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 6th June 2022 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 22nd July 2022 
Break up for Summer Holiday 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Heroes of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to the children who 
won this the last week: 
 

 Lincoln Race 

 Charlie Butler 

 Oliver Rushworth 

 Ana Wysokinska  

 Evie Paul 

 Alisha Fowdy 

 Teddy Stockdale  
 

This week: 

 Isla Reeves 

 Toby Spencer 

 Scarlett Campbell 

 Jessica Mascoll 

 Lexi Duffy 

 Lucas McMahon 

 Thomas McManus 

 Adelle Jones 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the Week’ 
is chosen from each class and 
they get to add 10 tokens to 
their house collection!  

 

Friday 1st October – SCHOOL 
CLOSED TO CHILDREN 

 
Please don’t forget that next 
Friday is an INSET day and school 
will be closed to children.  

Parental Appointments – w/c 4th October 
 

Parental appointments will continue to be by telephone this year – feedback from staff and parents said 
that this was much more efficient and well-attended. You will shortly receive a text and an email inviting 
you to book an appointment to speak with your child’s teacher.   These telephone calls will be made from 
a withheld number, please answer at the time of your appointment.  
 

Please note, if your child is on the SEND register, you will not receive this text and will, instead, be offered 
a face-to-face appointment in the coming weeks.  This is to give you the opportunity to discuss your 
child’s learning plan and contribute to their outcomes. Mrs Meldrum (SENDCo) will send a letter with 
further information.  

Keep Fit Lunch 
 
The annual funding for the Universal 
Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) 
scheme is based on actual school meal 
uptake on two census days each year , 
the next of which will be on Thursday 7th 
October. We will be having a special 
“KEEP FIT” themed meal, which will  
consist of a choice of: 
 

 Chicken Dumbbells (oven baked 
chicken breast goujons)  

 Runner’s wrap (tuna or cheddar cheese wrap) 

 Medicine meatballs (meatballs in a tomato sauce)  

 Served with Workout seasoned crispy oven baked diced        
potatoes or Powerful Pasta 

 Balance Beam baked beans or Strength & Stamina Sweetcorn  

 Followed by Fitness Flapjack or Fresh Fruit Salad 
 
If your child normally brings a packed lunch to school & would like to 
have a school meal that day, please pay £2.40 online on the council 
website or at the school office for this by Monday 4th October .  
 
 

Oliver Kennedy 

Evie Paul 

Amelia Smith 

Harry Cruddas 

Jayden Patterson 

Grace Kelly 

Charlie Milligan 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929


 Year 2 
 

This week year 2 have really enjoyed learning about Hylton Castle. 
To start us off there were hidden facts in our woods. It was great fun 
finding the facts and reading about Hylton Castle. 
We learnt that it was used for many different reasons throughout 
the years and could sequence pictures in order from past to  
present of the Castle including what it was used for.  
Year 2 had to help Miss Raisbeck by making a map of the local area 
and plan a route for our trip to the Castle. The children used  
compasses to plan the route and I’m glad to say we made it to 
Hylton Castle! 
Great work Year 2!! 

Year 6 
 

Year 6 had a fantastic morning at the castle this week. We learned all 
about how the castle was used during World War 1 and had a chance 
to write some postcards as soldiers (which we learned was really 
hard because of the censorship) and we designed posters to  
encourage people to join the war effort. We even had some time for 
games like archery and swing ball during our break.  

Year 4 
 

This week Year 4 have been revisiting ‘Living Things and their Habitats’. 
To help remember the 7 life processes of a living thing, we listened to 
the MRS GREN song! Children were singing along to the music. They 
also compared the old lady in the music video to ‘Gangsta Granny’ in 
our David Walliams class 
reading book.  

Reception & Year 5 
 

Reception children had a lovely time walking to the castle with their 
year 5 buddies this week. They explored the grounds and looked 
inside the old chapel. It was lovely to see how happy both the  
reception and year 5 children were, and how supportive the older 
children were whilst talking about the castle. Well done to all the 
children for a lovely trip out. Now it’s time to paint a castle! 


